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Date: 21 April 2006
Dear Jarlath

INTRAVENOUS FLUIDS AﬁD HYPONATRAEMEA RISK

Thank you for your recent letter to Dr Campbell enclosmg the report of the Regional F Iu1d
Therapy Worksng Group.

Firstly | would like to take this opportumty to thank you for chairing this group and to
commend you on producing such an informative report and excellent algorithm to assist
fluid management in children. On this very difficult and controversial issue you have
helped provide clarity and very concise guldance to complement the Departmental
guidance issued in 2002. | look forward to receiving further information regarding the audit
'on the draft fluid prescription sheet.

‘Within the 'Department we need to consider the most appropriate mechanism by which
guidance can be disseminated to the HPSS. In light of the NPSA consuitation on -
Reducing the Risk of Harm When Administering Intravenous Fluids to Children and the
safety alert expected fo be issued in Summer 2006, | would favour issuing definitive
guidance then, in conjunction with the NPSA alert. In the interim, however, | do intend to
isstie the algorithm developed by the Regional Fluid Therapy Workmg Group. While this
may be replaced by subsequent guidance, it will continue to raise awareness of
appropna’te ﬂu;d management in ohlldren -and promote good practice in the coming

-months,

You have also raised an issue regarding the avaliabll[ty in the UK of a number of isotonic
fluids and have requested that some products licensed in other EC countries are made
availabte in Northern Ireland. | know this has been discussed briefly at the NPSA’s
External Reference Group (ERG) and that the view was that evidence regardmg an 'ideal’
solution was, at this junoture, not sufficiently robust to request the introduction of specific
. solutions avaslabie in other countries. | understand, however, that this may be discussed
again at the next meeting of the ERG. In this context | would want to await further
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— nscusston and agreement ona way forwarci for the UK rather than proceed on a umlatera! :

Dr Campbeil and [ have both apprec;ated your commitment on thls issue and wan’c to
thank you for all your efforts. '

Yours sincerely

330-114-002






